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Steve’s Snippets

Congratula-tions this week to Niall King. He and his committee organised a great Golf Day, with no rain and very kind weather conditions, and then he organised an excellent dinner meeting and fundraiser.

While we don’t have any details as yet, I’m sure it was a very successful function. Thanks should also go to members of Niall’s family who strongly supported the dinner and auction and the Directors of the Trish MS Research Foundation, the beneficiaries of funds raised on the night, for attending and participating in the function

There were only two problems with the day, firstly those bloody burglars, the McCluskie family who won with an impossibly good score of around 16 or 17 under par.

The other was the poor attendance by our members on the night. We only had 28 attendees instead of normally 40-42, and a much greater number of non apologies than normal. I do realise that it was a change of meeting night, and in this busy world today we all have many commitments, but this is traditionally one of our big fundraising evenings of the year, and I’m sorry but we could and should have done better.

Friday night was an interesting night supervising the Meriden School Interact Dance. With respect to fundraising I think we could perhaps learn from them. They sold over 400 tickets to the dance and sold chips, soft drinks and Glo-sticks at healthy markups, and looked like making over $6,000.

Well done Meriden Interact, (who also accepted my personal grovelling apology for not showing up at their church service, and ripped me off later) and particular thanks to Kevin Beltrame and Keith Stockall, who were very vigilant as security guards and helpers, and stayed from the start at 6.30pm to the close at nearly 11.00pm.

As you might know our wonderful auctioneer, MC and honorary member John Leftwich organises staff from his company (General electric) to support worthy causes with working bees. This year he has selected our charity, The Infants Home at Ashfield. John’s team will be doing some painting, building, paving and some general maintenance works on Friday April 4th and Sat April 5th and he has asked if we would like to assist. As we will have had a successful fundraiser and conference (that’s confidence for you!), and the bike ride will still be a month away, I think this is a great project to assist with. 

John particularly noted that electrical, plumbing, and building skills would be appreciated, and I also believe some materials could be needed.

I’ll ask Community Service Director, Angelo, to coordinate with John over the coming weeks and clarify more closely how we can help.

I know this is upsetting for some members but the cycling season starts this Sunday with the Rotary Club of Castle Hill’s “Tour de Hills”, followed next week by The Rotary Club of Warners Bay’s “Loop the Lake” ride around Lake Macquarie. I’m sure our club will have a contingent of at least ten (10) riders for each event, and we intend looking at the organisation of their events so that our first event in May is equally successful.

As a parting piece I wish to report at this stage NONE of the cycling group is tempted (perhaps excepting “Elastic legs Stockall”) in entering the HUGE halfway across the world cycling tour posted by Ray on the website version of the bulletin last week. The entry fee is too steep, even though the funds go to the Polio Plus campaign.

Finally, finally, fellows, PLEASE consider registering for the conference this week, even if it is just for the conference sessions. You will see elsewhere in this bulletin details of the program for the conference, which promises to be as good as any before it (excepting ours of course).

Time is also running out to register for the International Conference in Brisbane in June.

Have great week.

Steve

Tonight’s Guest Speaker

Alexandra Hodgekiss

“A Youth Travels”

Introduction Angelo Franco

Thanks Alan Teale
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Table Raffle Winners:  1st Golf Club Barman (print) 2nd Guest (sandwich maker) 3rd Golf Club Female Barperson (raffle ticket for car) 4th Harley Tarrant (bottle of Scotch) 
Special “Silent” Auction items raised the following:

Lleyton Hewitt item - $350

Anna Kornikova item - $200

Adam Gilchrist item - $425

Michael Schumacher - $400

St George Immortals - $370

Tiger Woods - $150

1948 Austn. Cricket Team - $350

Gold Ring 3 diamonds - $200

John Eales - $670

Drysdale cricket print - $350

Lions v. Wallabies 2001 - $450

Gold Dome ring - $250

Don Bradman coins - $300

Ian Baker Finch cap - $40

Gold Opal ring - $300

The Story of Golf book - $50

Brett Lee item - $535

John Leftwich Auctioned Items

Framed photo opening night 2000 Olympics - $500

Signed print Sir Donald Bradman - $2,000

Signed photo Pat Rafter - $700

Original landscape painting by Raymond Williams - $500

1963 Grand Final (“The Gladiators”) football jersey - $1800

Dinner for 4 at Peppercorn Restaurant at Roseville - $325



By Guest Columnist

Peter Foss

At noon last Thursday we all hit off in the “Trish MS Research Foundation” Golf Day.  The weather was fine and the track “excellent”.

Thanks to Niall and Ray’s great organization the golf went off without a hitch.  As predicted, the odds on favourites – “The McCluskie Clan” got up once again with a sensational score of 53 and one-eighth strokes.  Second were Max Douglas, Bill Roach, Marshall Storey and Niall King with 56 strokes and third was the team of leading Burwood solicitors plus a couple of “ring ins”.

The author’s team didn’t respond to his Captain Bligh-like tactics and all disappeared to Pitcairn Island apart from Roger Abbott who fell in love with Miss Stockall (our drinks lady) and didn’t hit a decent shot for the rest of the day.

The dinner and auction were excellent and the final benefit for the Foundation will be known in a few days.

Many thanks to Ray, Niall, Rudi, Donna, Peter Manenti, John Taylor, Joe Saad, Joe Campese, and Manwar Engineering for helping to make it all happen.

Also a special thanks to Carol and Ray Langsford, Trish’s Mum and Dad.

Finally next year The McCluskies will be required to submit an A x B sample before hitting off.
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Many thanks to John Leftwich who acted as Auctioneer last week.  He certainly hasn’t lost his touch since he was Head Auctioneer with Pickles.  

John tells us that that was his last day in Sydney – he is “doing the Sea Change thing” and relocating south to Kiama.  All the very best from all of us here in the Strathfield club, John.  Pop in whenever you are passing through.

Next Week’s Speakers

Professor David Bennett &

Penny Thwaite

“Creativity in Adolescent Health”

To Be Introduced by Kevin Beltrame

To Be Thanked by George Hallworth

District 9690 Conference Details

Fri.21 March

2 pm Registrations start

5 pm Cocktail Party

6.30 pm Buffet Dinner

8 pm Official Welcome

  Official Introductions

  RI President Rep’s Comments

  Promotion of Brisbane Conference

  District 9690 30th birthday presentation

  Centenary of R.I.

  Guest Speaker: Nona Wakefield

  Youth Concert

10.30 pm Close

Sat.22 March
8 am Registrations

8.30 am DG’s Welcome

8.40 am Official Opening & Flag Ceremony

  Youth Concert Highlights

  Youth Portfolio Presentation

9.40 am R.I. President’s Rep. Terry Edwards Address

10.00 am Guest Speaker Deborah Wallace

 Present’n by DG J Wakefield

10.30 am Morning Tea

11.00 am International Portfolio Presentation

  Vocational Portfolio Presentation

  Guest Speaker Emily Simpson

11.45 am Guest Speaker Moira Kelly and Children

  Promotion of 2004 Conference – Paul Reid

12.30 pm Lunch

1.35 Guest Speaker Julie Symons – Foundation Ambassadorial Scholar

  The Rotary Foundation – DGE Warwick Tester

  Eradicate Polio – PDG Paul Sarks

2.15 pm Guest Speaker – Fay Jackson ARHRF

3.05 pm Afternoon Tea

3.15 pm Resolutions Session

Rotaract Session

4.15 pm Close

7 pm Pre-Dinner Drinks

7.30 pm Masked Ball and Entertainment until midnight

Sunday 23 March
8 am Breakfast BBQ

8.30 am Reflections

9 am Resolutions Session Report

9.10 am Inner Wheel Marlene Reid

9.20 am Four Way Test Speaking Competition

  Club Service Portfolio Present’n

  Sergeants Session

10.30 am Morning Tea

11.00 am GSE Team Present’n

  Community Service Portfolio Presentation

12.10 pm Guest Speaker John Maclean

12.45 pm RI President’s Closing Remarks

  DG’s Club Awards and Closing

1.10 pm Flag Changeover Ceremony

1.15 pm Close

1.30 pm Fellowship BBQ, hosted by Strathfield Club

---+++---

Many thanks to Kevin Freund for filling in as Bulletin Editor in my absence. Nice to be back on deck.

Vicki

Happy Anniversary to Bert & Carol Houston (2nd) & Sue & Warren Abbott (3rd)


Open a Bottle of the best!





Last Week


The Charity Golf Day





HAPPY


BUCKS
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